CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
7th March, 2024.
Meeting held in Trefin Village Hall commencing at 7.30pm

   
            Present   Cllrs:  Paul Niedzwiedzki, Anthony Daniel, John Morgan (via Zoom), Neil Prior (Chair), Paul 
                                     Raymond, Priscilla Wilde, Chris Prior
            In attendance:  Vanessa Walker - Clerk, Delyth Jenkins (Connected Communities)
            Apologies          Cllr. Rob Smith,  Katy Jenkins  – permitted leave of absence
1. Representation by Members of the Public - none


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 1st February, 2024, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki, seconded by Cllr. John Morgan.
3. Matters Arising
· Defib training. – trainer is away until the 18th March, now looking at dates in April.
· Future of website.  Pembs County Council are continuing to research different options for future Community Council websites.
· Speeding on A487 – letter sent to Clare Williams.  No reply to email sent to GoSafe.  Cllr. Neil Prior has formally requested Square & Compass moves from 50mph to 40mph, and that Croesgoch moves 40mph to 30mph.

4. Planning
a) PCC
Planning Decision
23/0881/HG:  Cruglas, Solva – removal of hedgerow.  Refused.

b) PCNPA

                       Planning Applications
i) NP/24/0107/S19:  Swn y Mor, Berea – variation of condition no. 2 of NP/23/0250/LBA – 

                                   replace oil heating with ASHP.  No adverse comment.
ii) NP/24/0066/S73:  Beudy Bach, Penparc – removal of condition no. 4 of NP/585/97 – holiday use removed for full residential use.  No adverse comment.
iii) NP/24/0091/FUL:  Dau Darddiant, Trefin – demolition of existing house and construction of 

                                   replacement dwelling.  No adverse comment.
iv) NP/23/0573 and NP/23/0574:  Abereiddy Mill, Berea – extension to sitting room, alterations to bedroom 2 and new window.  Vertical slate cladding to south gable.  Reinstate original window to south gable.  Porch extension to kitchen door.   Extend car parking space.  Amended plans have been submitted.  No adverse comment.
v) NP/24/0089/TPO:  St. Richards, Abercastle Road, Trefin – reduce/thin 3 x sycamore trees by 15-20% (TPO 157).   No adverse comment.
	
	


                       PCNPA LDP Supplementary Planning Guidance – report on public consultation on
                       on Seascape Character Assessment and PCNPA LDP2 Supplementary Planning Guidance

                       on Trees and Woodlands and Loss of Hotels and Guesthouses.  Received and noted.
5.   Finance 
      Payments requested: 

      
Connected Communities: Nia Cotton (February)                                      £100.00
     
Connected Communities: Delyth Jenkins (Community Meals project)     £110.26   
                                                     Nisbets (Community Meals project)                 £947.83  (inc VAT)                                                                                                               
      
Clerk’s remuneration                                                                                 £  675.00
     
Cwm Arian Renewable Energy (special payment due to grant funding    £5400.00 

            having to be spent by the 31st March, not on agenda but principle 
                        approved at last meeting)

       Proposed by Cllr. Neil Prior, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.

           Financial Information:   
Balance of current a/c              



£  8,475.30
            Balance of reserves a/c             


            £  1,242.55
            Balance of Reserves 2 a/c            
                     Perthyn Project                                        £11,700

                     PLANED Community Meals Project        £     565        £ 12,265.00
           6.    i)   Correspondence           
      a)  Marie Curie – funding request received.
      b)  Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – Annual Report 2024 received.

      c)  Connected Communities – Link Officers Report – February 2024 received.

      d)  Community Lunch Engagement Statistics (Connected Communities) received.

      e)  Copy of letter sent by LCC to the National Trust re common land around Trefin.

      f)   Copy of letter sent by LCC to Pembs CC re Croesgoch housing development.

      g)  National Trust – reply to letter item 6(e) received.
      h)  Pembs CC – information on removal of Pembs County Council webpage hosting for community 

           councils received.

i) Pembrokeshire Public Services Board – Tackling Poverty Strategy received.

j)   Small Woodlands/Tiny Forests funding opportunity – National Lottery Heritage Fund received.
                  Correspondence received after the agenda was prepared:

                  k)  National Trust – reply to letter re common land around Trefin.

                  l)   Pembs CC – reply to letter re Croesgoch Housing Development.
             7.  Connected Communities Project
                  The Interim report has been prepared for the PLANED funding for Community Meal.  The first 
                  community meal at St. Nicholas was held with 41 attendees and new volunteers from the St. Nicholas 
                  area.  Storage for the newly purchased catering equipment will be required.
             8. Croesgoch Housing Development
    

                  Councillors discussed the reply received from Pembs County Council which acknowledged the 

      Community Councillors reservations about the development of residential units in Croesgoch but 
      reiterated that  the principle of development there had already been established by the existing Local 

      Development Plan which is currently under review.
             9. Village Green / National Trust ownership of common land around Trefin/footpath

     The Clerk passed on archive material to Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki to assist with his research into the 

                 common land around Trefin.   The Clerk was asked to invite Alex Wigmore-Rees from the National 

                 Trust to a future meeting.  
          10.   Playpark 
                  GTI has conducted a survey on the Playpark and a public meeting was recently held in The Ship. 
                  There is interest in the courts being used for pickleball.  Councillors discussed the possibility of 
                  applying for grants to upgrade the playpark equipment by using GTI’s charity status however the 
                  future of the GTI is not clear due to lack of people coming forward to serve on the committee.   Cllr.  

                  John Morgan suggested trying to find a sponsor.  Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki, suggested involving the 
                   school in any Playpark project and asked for this to be raised at the next School Governors meeting.  

             11. Donations
                   After discussion Councillors agreed the following donations for this year:

                   Wales Air Ambulance - £50, Fishguard Young Farmers £25, Hayscastle Young Farmers £25.00. 
                   Proposed by Cllr. Paul Raymond, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.



             12.  Social Media
                    Instagram – needs to be set up again.
                    Facebook – reach 860, engagements 170, 627 followers

             13. Councillor Allowances

                   The Clerk confirmed the current situation with regard to Councillor Allowances which are now 

                   mandatory unless declined by an individual Councillor in writing.
             14. Public Toilets
                   i)  Porthgain

                       A copy of the lease has been received from Pembs County Council.  Llanrhian Community Council 

           will take over the running of this facility from the 1st April.   There was one response to the Toilet 

           Caretaker advert.

ii) Trefin

       Councillors decided to open the facility from Saturday 23rd March until the end of the Autumn term 

       half term this year.
             15.  Pembs County Council Report 
                    The Council Tax increase isnow confirmed at 12.5%.  St Davids recycling facility is safe for another 
                    Year but will then be reviewed further.   The local Strumble Shuttle bus service will be back on a 
                     seasonable basis.

             16. Election of temporary Deputy Chair   
                   Cllr. John Morgan was proposed by Cllr. Neil Prior and seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.  All in 
                   favour.          
             17. Precept information
                   The Clerk was asked to put information on the website about the reasons for the increase in the 

                   Precept this year.
             18. Field below Cefn Gallod

                   This field is for sale with advertised potential for medium term development, ie. new housing.  
                   Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki will liaise with the Clerk on a letter to be sent to the estate agent J J Morris.



Signed ………………………………………..




Date  …………………………………………..
